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Residental Relocation: Impact of 

Allowances and Procedures in Ohio 

Da'id Colony 

This study analyzed the experiences of residents 
displaced from their dwellings for highway 
construction in Cleveland, Ohio. The findings from 
interviews with 250 respondents (i.e., all of the 
prospective candidates for relocation housing 
payments relocated between July 1, 1970, and 
February 15, 1972) corroborate those reported in an 
earlier study of 228 respondents who were relocated 
before pertinent federal and state legislation 
provided funds, for replacement housing that may be 
more costly than that acquired at fair market value. 

Relocatees purchased homes 'with a median value 
about $5000 higher than the value of the housing 
from which they were relocated. More than 75 
percent of those who bought homes costing more than 
$20 000 added personal funds to the state' allowances 
to do so; while none of those whose new houses cost 
less than $10 000 used personal funds. 

The negative aspects of relocation, initially 
felt by,  more than 60 percent of •those responding, 
continued to affect 36 percent of the respondents. 
Concerns included complaints about the physical 
strains of moving and loss of contact with familiar 
surroundings , and acquaintances (mostly by older 
relocatees), higher interest rates on new mortgages, 
vandalism at the project sites, timing of relocation 
payments, and inability to repurchase homes or 
treasured fixtures and appurtenances. 

Despite monthly housing payment increases for 90 
households, only half of these households thought 
that their financial position had worsened. Gener-
ally, most respondents thought that (a) housing and 
moving payments were adequate; (b) the relocation 
program and relations with the state highway depart-
ment were either good or very good; and (c) the 
state highway department successfully solved most of 
the problems and provided most of the services as-
sociated with relocation. Some unsolved problems, 
such as financial assistance or dislike of replace-
ment homes, mentioned by relocatees were not capable 
of solution by the highway department. 

Relocation Research in Virginia 

Michael A. Perfater and Gary R. Allen 

As part of its program of research on the problems 
associated with the relocation of people displaced 
because of highway construction, the Virginia High-
way and Transportation Research Council undertook a 
statewide study in 1975 to further the understanding 
of the issues surrounding displacement. For the 
study, a sample comprising displacees from both ur-
ban and rural communities dispersed over a wide geo-
graphic area were contacted to obtain data for an 
analysis of the social and economic effects of dis-
placement. The analysis showed less than one relo-
catee in five to have a negative overall feeling to-
ward the relocation experience, even though almost 
one-third of them felt the total payment had been 
too small. Although the relocation experience 
evokes a general emotional distress, certain por-
tions of the relocation program were found to have 
contributed significantly to the overall negative 
feelings. Foremost among these were inadequacies in 
(a) the total payment, (b) the notice to vacate, and 
(c) the help given in finding a replacement dwell- 

ing. Emphasis on improving these aspects of the re-
location program can, then, lead to improvements in 
the general attitudes about displacement. 

The economic analysis revealed that the 
relocation program had served as a vehicle for 
renters to become homeowners. Owners, too, were 
found to have benefited. In most cases they had 
upgraded their housing; in fact, 75 percent of the 
owners questioned had purchased homes of greater 
value than their previous dwellings. Yet among 
homeowners, the largest group of those dissatisfied 
with relocation claimed that the relocation housing 
payments had been inadequate. In addition, the data 
gathered in this study seem to imply that the social 
impact of a change in physical dwelling is not sig-
nificant, but a change in neighborhood is. Prefer-
ences concerning neighborhood comparability were 
found to influence the respondents attitudes toward 
the entire relocation experience. The percentage of 
respondents who preferred their replacement neigh-
borhood was much lower than the percentage that pre-
ferred their replacement housing. The effects of 
this preference were revealed repeatedly in cross 
tabulations of these responses with those concerning 
attitudes about the administration of the relocation 
program. 

Again using a survey technique to collect data, 
in a second study, we analyzed adjustment of renter 
displacees from two standpoints: their mobility and 
the quality of their current housing. It was 
concluded that .relocation procedures under the 1970 
act did not appear to have significantly influenced 
either the length of residence in the original 
replacement housing or a decision to move from it. 
It was also concluded that the manner ..in which 
relocation housing payments had been made to 
renters--whether in a lump sum or in annual 
allotments--had had no significant effect on how 
these payments had been used or on the length of 
time a renter had remained in the replacement 
housing. 

A third study on relocation conducted in 1978 
evaluates a portable audiovisual system for use by 
right-of-way agents at public meetings, in meetings 
between agents and displacees in their homes, and in 
the training of agents and other personnel. The 
agents overwhelmingly endorsed the slide show as an 
aid in explaining all aspects of the relocation 
program to displacees. 

Attitudes and Experiences of Relocated 

Household Heads: A Causal Analysis 

Clarence H. Thornton 

New highway projects have disrupted community life, 
divided economic and cultural areas, and uprooted 
many families from surroundings once familiar to 
them. This paper identifies those factors that 
either distract from or contribute to positive 
feelings following relocation. 

STUDY AREA AND SNIPLE 

This study is part of a much larger study of the 
socioeconomic impact of a segment of the Interstate 
highway system on a predominately black community 
known as Scotlandville. Scotlandville is a 
partially unincorporated, low-density residential 
area of approximately 8 miles2  north of the 
central business district of Baton Rouge, 
Louisiana. It is a very stable community with a 


